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Tewin Community Transport
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
STEERING GROUP MEETING 12 December 2016 commencing at 2.30 pm

Held at 5 Godfries Close, Tewin, Welwyn, Herts AL6 0LQ

Present: Tim Hayward-Smith (Chair)


  Merralyn Sandison (Notes)

                 Ann Kevis

                 Janet Pitman

                 Joy Lawson

Apologies: Randolph Pitman, Jane Warehand, Joan Chalkely

Merralyn welcomed everyone and explained that this meeting was being held at her house because the hall was not available.  It was agreed that this should be a one off occasion as holding a meeting in someone’s home imposes certain restrictions upon who and who can attend meetings.   For future meetings, Merralyn will discuss at the next meeting of the Hall Committee, 18th January 2017, formal hiring arrangements and any costs involved by continuing to use the Kimberley Room.  Tim advised that the group had funds and that a nominal hire cost would be acceptable.  It was further agreed that now the pilot is well underway, future meetings could be spaced further apart.   Merralyn will book the room ahead of the next meeting and let Tim know if any hiring charge will be incurred.  










ACTION: MS/TH-S

Previous Notes 

Agreed.
Mini Bus Pilot Update

Tim reported that Dave Neilan, HCC Community Transport has confirmed that the charge will be £115 for each of the pilot trips, which is less than the group had budgeted for. CDA Herts has not received any invoice relating to this cost as yet.  

Overall, following on from the initial trip, 5/11/2016, when a taxi service was used, the bus pilot has been running smoothly.  Feedback to the group is that the bus driver is friendly, patient, helpful and looks after less able people carefully, including making sure they cross the road safely when doing individual pick-ups.  

The morning service has taken up to 8 people and is generally very popular and having a positive effect on people’s health and wellbeing as well as giving them time to do shopping on behalf of the wider community (Over 50’s, Brownies and Rainbows); and to spend time meeting up with family, meeting up with friends and other social networks; as well as spending time visiting Hertford Museum, more time looking around the shops, coffee bars and other places of interest in the towns of Hertford and Welwyn Garden City.

The afternoon service has not been so well used,  often with only one person on the bus.  Merralyn specifically asked that the afternoon service continue for the duration of the pilot because three people in the village were presently unable to travel because of health related problems.  The group then identified times when, in the New Year, they would want to use an afternoon service to meeting up with family or travel further afield.  It was agreed to keep going with the afternoon service.

The individual pick up worked well but the driver did not appear to know that this was a one-off.  Merralyn had agreed with Dave Neilan that he would be given 10 days notice ahead of any individual pick up, giving time to check out the property and any safety issues with parking.   In future, Ann will pass any requests for an individual pick up on to Merralyn, who will let Tim know, so that Tim can liaise with Dave Neilan.


















ACTION: AK/MS/TH-S
Merralyn made the further point that the group could not hold responsibility for supporting the driver if he had not been adequately briefed by HCC.  Tim will discuss with Dave Neilan.





















                ACTION: TH-S
When there are less people on the bus, the driver has been taking shorter routes back to Tewin and, by arrangement, people have been able to travel back at an earlier time.  This flexibility has worked well and it is something which the group agreed should continue for the duration of the pilot.  Tim will feed back to Dave Neilan.

















ACTION: TH-S
Following the evaluation, charges, whether this is to be a bookable service or request stop service will be discussed.  No further action at the present time.

Concerns remain relating to the weekday service and using the school bus for appointments with the doctor.  One member reported that she could not make an appointment to see her doctor for three weeks, by which time the school bus would not be running.  It was agreed that this was unsatisfactory and undignified that a person in their 80’s who wishes to be independent is meeting such barriers when trying to access primary care services.  Merralyn continues to be concerned about the weekday service and let the group know that following Kristina Lawson making her aware of the Bus Bill, she had emailed Sir Oliver Heald and he has extended an invitation to meet with her at his Watton at Stone surgery, 14th January 2017, the outcome of which she will report back to the group.  Merralyn will also check out with Sir Oliver Heald whether there might be any  failure in duty of care in relation to the way in which the Local Authority allocate resources.       




















                                ACTION: MS
There was a consensus that no-one liked the Dial-A-Ride logo on the bus.  It is confusing and there have been many queries from around the village relating to who can use the bus.  It is a Community Bus, inclusive of everyone, with booster seats for children available with prior notice, wheelchair space and accommodation for the less able and people who need individual pick ups.  It was suggested that a magnetic strip (or graffiti) might be a quick and easy solution to this problem, bearing in mind that Merralyn had expressed strong concern about having a Dial A Ride bus from the outset.  

Tim will raise this with Dave Neilan to see if a magnet logo can be applied.  If this is beyond the remit of the LA, Merralyn will make a personal approach to a business in Hertford which specialises in panel beating and the restoration of classic cars.   Tim will feed back to Merralyn.





















                 ACTION: TH-S/MS
Parish Council Decision

Tim sent a brief report ahead of the Parish Council Meeting, 5/12/2016, which Merralyn attended.  Following that meeting, the Parish Council agreed to fund half the cost: the equivalent of £560 for 8 sessions.  The group agreed that they would not want a service 24/12/16 or 31/12/16.  This would extend the pilot from  17/12/16 until 25.2.17.  Tim will liaise with Dave Neilan regarding availability of the bus and driver; and let Merralyn know the outcome so that publicity can be arranged.  





















                  ACTION: TH-S/MS

Finance Summary

Thank you to Tim for preparing a comprehensive summary of the finances which was presented to the group as a separate document.

There are issues outstanding relating to EHDC and their agreement to match fund the project now that Parish Council funding has enabled the project to be extended until 25/2/2107.  Tim will follow up and report back to the group.





















                      ACTION: TH-S
Thank you also to Tim for preparing new headed paper for Tewin Community Transport, with the bus logo.  This is very much appreciated by the group and it means that formal thank you letters can now be written to people who have funded the project thus far.

In his role as Chair, Tim will write a thank you letter to Tewin Parish Council on behalf of the group.  Thank you, Tim.





















                         ACTION: TH-S
Merralyn will let Tim have contact details so that he can write to Anne Hall, Chair, Friends of Tewin to thank them for their donation.  There has been a delay in Friends of Tewin being able to make decisions about the allocation of donations because of the replacement cost of replacing the Christmas Tree which was recently destroyed by an unknown vehicle.  This has led to an unexpected consequence, where by a local resident has donated the full cost of the replacement of the Christmas Tree, which in turn has meant that Friends of Tewin were able to donate the full amount of the group’s request.  Tim will write a thank you letter acknowledging the contribution made for the Christmas Tree.





















                      ACTION: MS/TH-S

As Chair, Tim will also write a formal thank you letter to CDA for their Innovation Grant.  This has been very much appreciated and was instrumental in getting this project off the ground, up and running.  Their contribution cannot be underestimated in how it has allowed the project to develop thus far.





















                       ACTION: TH-S
Tim will also write a formal thank you letter, on behalf of the group, to  Cllr Gary Jones, EHC.  




















                                       ACTION: TH-S
A personal thank you to Tim from Merralyn for undertaking these tasks, which otherwise might have been a task assigned to the note taker.

Questionnaire/Evaluation

Thank you Tim for designing and printing off copies of the questionnaire which Tim took to the Over 50’s Christmas lunch, 8/12/16.  Ann brought some completed back to the meeting and the remainder are with Merralyn for wider circulation, completion and return to Tim after 31/12/16.  





















                             ACTION: MS

Next Steps

The evaluation will need to be ready for presentation to the February Parish Council Meeting 11/2/17.  This will involve a tight deadline as papers need to be with the Parish Clerk by 15/1/17 for inclusion on the agenda.   Merralyn will email the Parish Clerk to request that this deadline is too tight, bearing in mind that the pilot has now been extended to 25/2/17 and request that it is extended so that the report can be presented to the March Meeting.  





















                              ACTION: MS
Tim will prepare the report.  Merralyn will collect vignettes and feedback relating to health and wellbeing so that these can be included in the report so that it reflects a holistic view of the costs and values of the project.





















                              ACTION: TH-S/MS
Any Other Business

Tim will confirm with Merralyn that the bus will continue to be available to extend the Pilot to 25/2/17 so that a poster can be prepared for display in the usual places.





















                             ACTION: TH-S/MS
Date of next meeting:  Monday, 6th February 2017, 2.30 pm, venue to be confirmed.

cc Tewin Parish Council

     Councillor Ken Crofton

     Councillor Michael McMullen

     Councillor Linda Haysey 

















              C/o Tewin Memorial Hall, Lower Green Road, Tewin AL6 0JX
          Supported by CDA Herts, East Herts Council, Tewin Parish Council

